

CITIZEN'S POLICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE Round Hill (P-5)

Alamo, California

Minutes of Meeting on June 10, 2025

<u>Committee Members in Attendance:</u> Jason Hill, Lee Mlejnek, Rich Johnson, Bernard Corey

Committee Members Absent: Jason Dudum, Mark Young, Mark Cordone

<u>Guests in Attendance:</u> Deputy Smith, Deputy Shanks, Lt. Dickerson. Cameron Collins (Field Representative for the Supervisor's Office), Corey Berla (Resident and Board Member of Round Hill North), Stephen Healy (Round Hill Resident

The P-5 Advisory Committee was held at Round Hill Country Club. Jason Hill called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM. Minutes of the March 11, 2025 meeting were approved unanimously.

<u>Public Comment:</u> Stephen Healy discussed with the Committee recent juvenile activity at his home and other homes on Royal Oaks Drive and how in cooperating with Deputy Smith he has resolved the issues, He commended Deputy Smith for his handling and outcome of the situation.

<u>Financial Report:</u> In Mark Young's absence Jason Hill commented that the financial situation is status quo and in line with Mark Young's recent estimates.

<u>P-5 Activity Report:</u> Lt. Dickerson discussed the police report which contained some new graphs of speeds in the Round Hill area. He also mentioned that crime statistics in the P-5 area indicate low activity. He also introduced to the Committee our new P-5 Deputy. Deputy Shanks has been in law enforcement for two decades and has held numerous positions in that time. The P-5 District will greatly benefit from his years of experience.

The HOA purchased speed trailer continues to provide statistics on the speeds and hourly timing of those speeds and indicates a majority of the traffic is obeying speed limits. If the Committee believes there are any areas of concern please let the Deputies know. As the trailer is moved around to different areas in Round Hill over the coming months there will be a much more complete picture of where and to what extent vehicles exceeding the speed limit are occurring.

There were 15 recorded vehicle stops and warnings for stop sign violations and speeds over the 25 mph limit during May with 2 citations issued. There were zero hours of overtime and no out of area assistance noted for May.

<u>Old Business</u>: Discussion continued about the issue of forming a single Alamo Police District. Cameron Collins discussed the Town Hall meeting and a mostly favorable opinion of the single district issue at that meeting. She suggested two more town hall type meetings (one virtual and one in person) to provide more and updated information on the process and to clarify any issues that may have been reported that are in error. She also discussed the issue of the boundaries of the combined district and the mechanics of determining and drawing the final map.

New Business: none

Meeting adjourned at 7:49 PM.

Respectfully submitted by Lee Mlejnek